

CHAWTON CRICKET CLUB

MINUTES

COMMITTEE MEETING

Tuesday 9th August 2011
8pm at The Greyfriar, Chawton

Present: Tim Jenkins, Mike Watson, Nicole Williams, Richard Williams, Nick Gulwell, James Harvey, Jim Collins, Andy Whittall, John Rapley, Robert Knight

Apologies: Richard Wilson, Zoe Channon



MATTERS ARISING

- ✂ **Pavilion Keys** – still need a list of key holders. [Action JC Matters Arising](#)
- ✂ **Electricity Box** – Fixed
- ✂ **Gents Toilet** – Temporarily fixed.

FINANCIAL UPDATE & FUNDRAISING

- ✂ Two balances attached – June & July
- ✂ **Chawton Ball** – Profit circa £3,600, many favourable comments. Should know in next two months whether we can do it again next year.
- ✂ **Fundraising Aims** – Need to hold back an amount (£5000?) as a capital expenditure safety net.
- ✂ **VP's & HVP's** – List sent out to some – awaiting replies. [Agenda Next Meeting](#)

GRANTS

- ✂ **Lords Taverners** – On going, next update in October
- ✂ **Hampshire Playing Fields Association** – Donation received
- ✂ **Biffa** – Submitted – should know soon. [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
- ✂ **Parish Council** – Donation received
- ✂ **South Downs NP** – Unsuccessful – awaiting feedback. [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
- ✂ **EHDC** – Community Project Fund. Jim Collins to apply. [Action JC Agenda Next Meeting](#)

GROUND & PAVILION MAINTENANCE

- ✂ **External & Internal Works to Pavilion** - It has been agreed by the committee to formally approve the replacement of the thatch roof & flat roof as well as upgrading the home team toilet & shower block and installing new away team showers & replacing existing ladies toilet facilities with a new disabled WC & alter pavilion entrance to enable disabled access. Quotations will be sought from local tradesmen and materials (both eco-friendly & sustainable) sourced from local suppliers where possible. Preferred choice of tradesmen will take place once all attempts have been made to obtain grants from the relevant sources.
 - ✂ **Scarifying, Top Dressing** – Need to try our scarifier. If no good need to look at paying for it to be done. Quote to be applied for. [Action RK/JC/NG Agenda Next Meeting](#)
 - ✂ **Wickets** – need weedkilling. Quote required. [Action JC Agenda Next Meeting](#).
 - ✂ **Wickets** – Need more Mendip Loam. Will investigate costs. [Action RK/JC Agenda Next Meeting](#)
 - ✂ **Thatch** – To be done next year because of outstanding grant applications. Try to get Wessex Thatchers to do thatch and flat roof together at same price as thatch. [Action JC](#)
-

Agenda Next Meeting

DINNER DANCE

- ✂ Date will be 12th November
 - ✂ Decided to try and book The Swan (£1000 for meal, disco, wine, champagne) **Action NW**
[Agenda Next Meeting](#)
 - ✂ Cost will be £20 per head
-

TOUR

- ✂ Jim Collins has arranged two fixtures (Colehill on Saturday, Mere on Sunday).
Accommodation is at Travelodge, Bournemouth
-

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- ✂ **Century Club August Draw** – Winning number is 39
 - ✂ **Midweek League** – Richard Williams investigating leagues at Winchester or Basingstoke. **Action RWill** [Matters Arising](#)
 - ✂ **Indoor League** – May not have enough interested players. Friday evenings at Dummer (7-10pm, £6/£7 per head). **Action AW** [Matters Arising](#)
 - ✂ **Covers** – Possible separate fundraising for covers next season. To investigate. **Action AW** [Matters Arising](#)
 - ✂ **Memorial Games** – No subscriptions paid – should we change this situation. Agreed no change. Donations would be welcome.
 - ✂ Richard Williams reported that Chawton had won the Medstead KO Plate.
 - ✂ Possible Clay Shoot this year. Investigate. **Action JC** [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
 - ✂ Possible Quiz Night in Village Hall. [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
 - ✂ Possible change of website hosting. [Agenda Next Meeting](#)
-

Meeting Closed at 9.45pm

Next meeting – Tuesday 13th September 2011